MINUTES OF NEW YORK FACULTY COUNCIL MEETING

(Executive Session – Faculty Only)

Dec 4, 2006

Present

	Full-time NY Faculty
	Department / Unit

	Alberi, Mary
	History

	Anderson, Dennis 
	CSIS

	Antognini, Walter 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Athanasopoulos, Demosthenes
	Chemistry

	Avdul, David 
	Education

	Bachenheimer Bruce
	Management & Management Science

	Barnet, Todd 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Barrella, Vincent 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Baugher, Daniel 
	Management and Management Science

	Berardini, Susan 
	Modern Languages and Cultures

	Bhandari, Nardendra 
	Management and Management Science

	Booker, Don 
	Information Systems

	Brown, Harold 
	Philosophy / Religious Studies

	Bucar, Branko
	Management & Management Science

	Byrne, John C.
	Management and Management Science

	Centonze, Arthur
	Finance

	Chiagouris, Larry
	Marketing

	Chung, Kwang-Hyun 
	Accounting

	Dai, Zhaohua
	Chemistry

	Dory, John 
	Management and Management Science

	Dupont, Ida
	Sociology / Criminal Justice

	Dutta Gupta, Shamita
	Mathematics

	Ekstrom, David 
	Nursing

	Foerster, Amy 
	Sociology / Anthropology

	Frank, Ronald
	History

	Gabberty, James
	CSIS

	Gloster-Coates, Patricia 
	History

	Gopalakrishna, Pradeep 
	Marketing

	Gottesfeld, Linda
	Fine Arts

	Green, Claudia
	Management and Management Science

	Greenberg, Daniel 
	History

	Henthorne, Tom 
	English

	Hwang, Alvin
	Management and Management Science

	Jaffe-Ruiz, Marilyn
	Nursing

	Jay, Karla 
	English

	Kabbani, Raifah 
	Chemistry and Physical Sciences

	Kessler, Eric 
	Management and Management Science

	Krauss, Herbert
	Psychology

	Kuei, Chu-Hau
	Management and Management Science

	Lala, Vishal                         
	Lubin School of Business

	Lamartina-Lens, Iride
	Modern Languages and Cultures

	Le Vine, Saul
	Legal Studies and Taxation

	Lee, Picheng
	Accounting

	Long, Mary
	Marketing

	Mangum, Wiley
	Management and Management Science

	McDonald, Jillian
	Fine Arts

	Murphy, Mary Ann
	Communication Studies

	Nayak, Meghana
	Political Science

	Newman, Bernard
	Accounting

	Niu, Weihua
	Psychology

	O’Sullivan, Thomas
	Philosophy and Religious Studies

	Offutt, William
	History/ Honors Program

	Ottoo, Richard
	Finance and Economics

	Parker, Scott C.
	Performing Arts

	Pender, Patricia
	English

	Quintas, Louis
	Mathematics

	Rabinowitz, Allan
	Accounting / Publishing

	Rafferty, Yvonne
	Psychology

	Rahman, Noushi
	Management and Management Science

	Raskin, Sherman
	English /Publishing

	Raubicheck, Walter
	English

	Ray, Ipshita                                
	Lubin School of Business

	Reagin, Nancy
	History/Women’s Studies

	Rizzo, JaimeLee Iolani 
	Chemistry and Physical Sciences

	Rocca, Anna           
	Dyson College of Arts and Sciences

	Rogers, Amy
	Performing Arts

	Roland, Joan
	History

	Ryan, Joseph
	Criminal Justice

	Sandler, Dennis
	Marketing

	Sawalha, Aseel
	Criminal Justice / Sociology

	Sen, Kaustav
	Accounting

	Sharkey, John
	Dyson

	Shin, Namchul
	CSIS

	Strahs, Daniel
	Biology

	Szenberg, Michael
	Finance

	Taiani, Geraldine
	Mathematics

	Tinkelman, Daniel 
	Accounting

	Topol, Martin
	Marketing

	Tucker, Benjamin
	Criminal Justice and Sociology

	Viswanath, P. V. 
	Finance and Economics

	Weisbord, Ellen
	Management and Management Science

	Winch, Janice
	Management and Management Science

	Winkler, Hsui-lin L.
	Information Systems

	Woertendyke, Ruis
	Theater / Fine Arts

	Yasik, Anastasia
	Psychology

	Zimmer, Catherine  
	Dyson College of Arts and Sciences


CALL TO ORDER 

S. Le Vine, Chair, called the December 4, 2006 meeting to order at 12:20pm, and welcomed everyone. 

The Chair directed faculty to minutes of the November 6, 2006 meetings that were posted on the web.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

ANNOUCEMENT

Members were directed to President Caputo’s email on the resignation of Provost Morreale.  The resignation will be effective January 15, 2007. The process of finding a replacement has begun.

The academic calendar committee will continue to look for viable options for the 2007 and 2008 calendar schedules.

It is with deep regrets that we announce the passing away of Dick Matthews and Ivan Fox, both long-time Pace professors.  Memorial ceremonies are being planned for them.

The following faculty agreed to be nominated to university committees:

Strategic Enrolment Planning Group - William Offutt and Larry Chiagouris 

Committee to review President-directed programs – Nancy Reagin and Joan Roland

After some discussion of participation on the administration’s proposal for a Student Handbook Review Committee, faculty passed the following resolution:  The New York Faculty Council will not participate in the Student Handbook Review Committee formed by the administration unless students also agree to participate in the committee.

REPORT BY SAUL LE VINE

Saul directed faculty’s attention to responses by the President to the 11 motions passed by the New York Faculty Council (November 6, 2006) and Westchester Faculty Council, and also the letter of support from the Chair of the Board of Trustees for the President.  In light of vague and misleading responses in the President’s response to the 11 motions passed by the New York Faculty Council on Nov 6, 2006, and misinformation in the Chair’s letter, faculty were invited by Professor Levine to provide detailed and factual counter responses to the President’s response and the Chair’s letter.  The following volunteered for the tasks:

1. Christopher Malone – Response to Chair’s support letter of the president

2. Martin Topol – Counter response to President’s response to motion 3

3. Daniel Tinkelman - Counter response to President’s response to motions 6 and 10

4. Demos Athanasopoulos  - Counter response to President’s response to motion 8

The administration has proposed the addition of 4-week summer classes to allow more students to take summer classes.  The administration has also proposed a Two-for-One promotion program in which students will pay for one summer class and be allowed to take two summer classes.  Details of the proposal will be sent to the faculty council for input.

There were two nominees for the next President of the New York Faculty Council.  These were Professors Christopher Malone and Vincent Barrella.

Professor Christopher Malone spoke about the importance of changing the By-Laws of the university since the current By-Laws allows  total power to be vested in the Chair of the Board of Trustees with no term limits for that position.  Also, there are no checks and balances in senior administrative appointments, resulting in the numerous Vice Presidents and Provosts (12 in all) we have in our senior administration at tremendous costs to the university.  Some checks and balances should be included in the By-Laws for such appointments.  Current By-Laws are also not clear on Intellectual Property rights of faculty and these have to be addressed so that faculty do own rights to their works.  In addition, students should be the primary driver in making changes to the student handbook with support and guidance from faculty and administration instead of the administration driving changes.  Chris believes he has good judgment and is able to work with a wide range of people.

Professor Vincent Barrella spoke next.  Professor Barrella graduated from Pace in 1973 and started work at Pace in 1979.  He has a long history with Pace, has a litigation background, and is well versed with recent and past developments.  He feels that the current situation at Pace needs serious change, especially the administration’s stand to keep tuition rates at the currently high level.  He considers himself to be tenacious but willing to work for viable solutions.  Most importantly, he is willing to stand up for what he believes is right for the university.  

Both nominees were asked to leave the room while a secret ballot was taken.  

Based on the ballot count, Vincent Barrella was elected as the next President of the New York Faculty Council.  

There was one nominee for the next First Vice Chair position and another for the  Secretary position.  As there were no other nominees, the Amy Foerster will take on the  First Vice Chair position and Daniel Tinkelman will take on the secretary position.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS

Demos Athanasopoulos asked faculty to discuss the motions that were passed by the Westchester Faculty Council on student arrests for protesting at the  NY campus, and the administration’s rejection of the SDS application to form a Pace chapter.  A discussion took place on the nature of the motions, student societies and student rights.  After discussion, faculty passed the following resolutions:

1.
We the New York Faculty Council protest the arrest of students who were 


peacefully demonstrating on November 15, 2006 at One Pace Plaza. We believe 

the university action was a violation of its stated mission to promote civic 

engagement. 

2.
We the New York Faculty Council:

a. Request an explanation of why the SDS application to operate as
university club has been denied as incomplete for the past umber of months; 

b. Request an explanation why university policy has been selectively enforced against the SDS;

c. Request that this reply be received by December 6, 2006

3. We the New York Faculty Council request that all university criminal and 
  disciplinary charges against affected students be dropped immediately.

There being no other business and no further new business, Saul Le Vine thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.   He, along with Walter Raubicheck and Alvin Hwang, thanked everyone for the opportunity to serve on the New York Faculty Council. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Alvin Hwang 

Secretary, New York Faculty Council
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